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U.S. Association of Blind Athletes
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes – November 8, 2023
Present:
Mark Ackermann, Chair
Skye Arthur-Banning, Vice Chair
Gary Remensnyder, Treasurer
Amy Wasson, Secretary
David Cohen, Board Member
Matt Simpson, Athlete Board Member
Brian Eaton, Independent Director
Eve Wright Taylor, Board Member
Eliana Mason, Athlete Board Member
Calahan Young, Athlete Board Member
Molly Quinn, CEO
Breann Scott, Staff
Amanda Duke Boulet, Staff
Catherine Raney-Norman, Staff
Tracie Foster, Chair of Nominating & Governance Committee
John Kusku, Chair of Ethics Committee

Absent:
Jennifer Demby, Board Member
Zach Buhler, Athlete Board Member
Tyler Merren, USOPC AAC alternate representative

The meeting took place via teleconference. The meeting was recorded.  

Call to Order / Roll Call
The meeting was called to order by chair Mark Ackermann at 6:00 p.m. EDT.

Conflict of Interest
Mark asked if any board members had a conflict of interest.  No such conflicts were declared. 

Approval of Minutes
Mark asked for approval of the minutes for May 31, August 30, and September 20. Motion made by David Cohen and seconded by Amy Wasson. The motion passed unanimously. 

Board Chair Highlights
Mark reflected on the October 27 Breakfast with Champions along with observations from Amy Wasson and Brian Eaton who were both in attendance. 




CEO & Staff Report
Molly also talked about the success of Breakfast with Champions and notifying Matt Simpson of his father, Hal Simpson, being awarded the Ronald Plassman Gold Standard Award. Matt commented on the award as well. Over $15,000 was raised through Breakfast with Champions. Talks have been ongoing with the superintendent of the Los Angeles Unified School District on getting their 600 VI students involved with goalball and blind soccer. The eight-week series of blind soccer clinics with PlayLA recently concluded on Nov. 4. Catherine Raney-Norman talked about plans to follow up with the LA School District on sport opportunities. Staff are recruiting interns to start after the first of the year. Talks are ongoing with the Miami (Fla.) School District to bring blind soccer to the area. Gary Remensnyder talked about his meetings with our new USA Blind Soccer Ambassador and CEO of the Miami Lighthouse for the Blind. Molly mentioned that we have new partnership and sponsorship leads from October’s Anthem Blind Soccer Experience and Amy Wasson spoke about the event with the LA Galaxy. Catherine shared updates on grants to support blind soccer programming and coach/referee certification, and continued stewardship of our foundations. Molly has a call with the U.S. Soccer Foundation whose goal is to put 1,000 mini pitches across the nation for underserved communities and USABA has identified areas for blind soccer pitches. Cheer packages will be sent out to families of goalball athletes participating in the upcoming Parapan American Games. USABA’s end-of-year appeal will be sent out in mid-November. Mark encouraged 100 percent participation from board members in the end-of-year appeal.

Sport Performance Update
Amanda Duke Boulet mentioned the USA Goalball women’s team qualified for a USOPC Operation Gold payment for the IBSA World Games. Every non-Paralympic Games year we will have the opportunity to have a tournament added as an Operation Gold event, meaning direct cash into athlete's hands. The Parapan American Games is an important qualification event for Paris with the women’s team needing to win gold and the men’s team needing to either win gold or finish second to Brazil. RFPs and 2024 guidelines are going out to goalball tournament directors. A rule book has been created for goalball tournaments in the United States. Goalball coach and referee certification is targeting a launch in Q1 of 2024. Blind soccer national team calls have been held regularly and a dietician has been introduced to the group. We will also introduce a strength & conditioning coach in 2024. Working on adding an eighth and ninth Building Blind Soccer site for 2024. Working on a partnership with United Soccer Coaches to launch a coach certification course on their platform.

Committee Updates and Reports
Mark informed the board that Kathy Beaver, chair of the Judiciary Committee, had tendered her resignation. Molly announced that we will be merging the Judiciary and Ethics Committee to include five members plus an attorney. All committee members have been notified of this change. 

Gary Remensnyder presented the Audit and Finance Committee report with the 2024 budget compared to the 2023 forecast. The revenue target in the 2024 budget is $1.695M, compared to the $1.412M forecast for 2023, a 20 percent improvement. Expenses are budgeted to remain flat in 2024. Mark Ackermann called for a motion to approve the 2024 budget. Motion made by Skye Arthur-Banning and seconded by David Cohen. Discussion followed and the motion passed unanimously.



Tracie Foster presented the Nominating and Governance Committee report. There will be four board terms expiring in 2024. 

Eliana Mason provided the Athlete Advisory Committee report. The makeup of the committee will be six athletes, the USOPC AAC rep and the alternate. Voting will then be held on one male and one female goalball athlete who have tenure. Two blind soccer athletes will round out the six committee members.

The meeting went into executive session at 7:48 p.m. EDT, where there was a brief discussion on the CEO’s draft contract.  Mark appointed a special committee consisting of Gary Remensnyder, Matt Simpson and himself to finalize the document and bring it to the board for their full approval at the December meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:17pm.
.
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